

10th April, 2017

Mr. Kevin Duffy Chair of the Public Service Pay Commission St. Stephen's Green House Earlsfort Terrace Dublin 2

Dear Kevin,

The parties have been giving consideration to the logistical issues for the forthcoming talks process on an extension to the Lansdowne Road Agreement which are due to get underway in the coming weeks.

In order to facilitate the timelines envisaged by both sides, it would be very helpful if the Commission could aim to submit its initial report to the Minister by end April.

I am available to discuss further should you wish.

Kind regards

Yours sincerely,

Colin Menton

Assistant Secretary

Remuneration, Industrial Relations and Pensions Division